Public Works Subcommittee Meeting on 30 November 2007
Issue Requiring Follow-up Actions by the Administration

Item PWSC(2007-08)54

Issue At the request of Hon Emily LAU, the Administration agreed to
report on the outcome of discussion with the works department
concerned on the provision of a continuous footpath along the
harbourfront between the proposed park and the Shun Tak Centre
in due course.

Response

We have discussed the matter with the departments concerned and agreed to
the proposal. Members of the Central and Western District Council have
been consulted and they have given their in-principle support for the
proposal.  Planning work for providing the coastal footpath is now
underway to tie in with the completion of the Sun Yat Sen Memorial Park in
2011.
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